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Unificationists David and Alexandra Chen from the Bay Area in California have created a Hoon Dok Hae audio file 

website, UnificationFaithReview.com , in order to fulfill Rev. Sun Myung Moon’s direction to Family Federation for 

World Peace and Unification (FFWPU) members to listen to his words at any time according to the Cheon Seong Gyeong, 

page 257, “You should all carry cellphones so that you can listen to me anywhere.” 

 

The inspiration for the website came from Rev. Moon’s quote and from their initial intention to create audio files to listen 

on their own cellphones, according to Mrs. Chen. “Originally, David created some audio files on our phones, so we could 

listen to Father [Moon's] words while driving or cleaning the house. He was inspired by Father's words: ‘You should all 

carry cell phones so that you can listen to me anywhere,’” wrote Mrs. Chen to Unification News. After Mr. Chen had 

made the audio files, the couple found they were able to listen to Father Moon’s words every day even though the 

computer generated voice was not optimal. “The computer generated voice wasn't perfect, but we got used to it, and we 

did not mind it. My husband would listen to it all the time. While working on the computer, while driving, while falling 

asleep,” Mrs. Chen wrote. The couple then decided to make a self-funded website for the members of Family Federation 

who could use it and benefit from it. 

 

Currently, UnificationFaithReview.com has six sections of audio files from Father Moon’s teachings including 

the Peace Messages, As a Peace Loving Global Citizen, the Divine Principle, Cheon Seong Gyeong, Sermons of Rev. Sun 

Myung Moon and Gateway to Heaven. The website also provides quotes by Rev. Moon. Website visitors can listen to the 

audio files without having to download a file, but there is also a downloading option available. The website content is 

available on a variety of web browsers, mobile web browsers, and operating systems. Mrs. Chen told Unification News 

that the website can add more content as the need arises. 

 

When the Chen’s introduced their website on their Facebook page in March 2013, they got close to 800 visitors from 

several countries their first month. 

 

Mrs. Chen is from Poland. She joined the church in San Francisco in 1991. Mr. David Chen is from Vietnam; he 

joined the church in New York in 1992. They were blessed on April 27, 2002 at the Sheraton Hotel in Virginia, as 

a part of a marriage blessing for 144,000 clergy. They currently live in the San Francisco Bay Area with their 

three daughters. 


